


FIRST HABIB INCOME FUND
Directors’ Report

The Board of Directors of Habib Asset Management Limited, the management company of
First Habib Income Fund (FHIF), is pleased to present the condensed financial statements of
FHIF, for the nine months ended March 31, 2010.

Fund’s Performance

The Fund earned income of Rs. 181.99 million during the nine months ended March 31, 2010
which comprised mainly of income from Treasury Bills amounting to Rs. 82.68 million, Term
Finance Certificates Rs. 50.43 million and Rs. 41.19 million from Bank Deposits.

The net assets of the Fund stood at Rs. 1,745.26 million as on March 31, 2010 with Net Asset
Value (NAV) per Unit of Rs. 102.36 as compared to Fund size of Rs. 1,617.85 million and NAV
per Unit of Rs. 101.78 on March 31, 2009.

Asset Allocation & Credit Quality

Distribution

The Board of Directors in its meeting held on April 5, 2010 approved third interim cash
dividend of Rs. 2.25 per Unit for ‘C’ class Units and 2.2430 bonus Units for every 100 Units for
other Unit holders. The distribution resulted in payment of Rs. 20.69 million in cash and Rs.
17.67 million by way of issuing bonus Units. This leads to accumulated interim distribution of
Rs. 7.75 per unit for the year ending June 30, 2010.

Future Outlook

There is general improvement in the country on the Economy and other issues. The 12-month
rolling CPI rates have settled down to 12.6 percent in February 2010 compared to 21.7 percent
last year. The Forex Reserves have reached to USD 14.94 billion during February 2010. This
has meant better liquidity as compared to the past.

Presently, the yields on short and long term instruments have improved and we are hopeful
that yields will remain stable Insha-Allah for the future.

Acknowledgement

The Board is thankful to its valued unit holders, the Securities & Exchange Commission of
Pakistan, the Trustee of the Fund - Central Depository Company of Pakistan Limited and the
Lahore Stock Exchange for their continued cooperation and support. The Board also wishes to
place its appreciation for the hard work and dedication shown by the staff.
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